The flowers on the main Altar have been designated by Jeanette Devine in memory of Mr.& Mrs. Thomas Devine and Catherine "Jim" Devine.

The flowers on St. Joseph's Altar have been placed in honor of our sick and shut-ins.

Claude Murren & Marguerite Smith 5:30p.m. Sat.

7:30a.m. The People of the Parish Sun.

> 10:00a.m. Teresa Boden

Mon. Vigil 7:00p.m. Catherine "Jim" Devine Tues. All Saints 8:30a.m. Earl and Ethel Lawrence

People of the Parish 7:00p.m.

Wed. All Souls 7:00p.m. All Souls

Mark & Dwavne Lawrence Thurs. 8:00a.m.

First Friday 8:30a.m. Helen Pater

7:00p.m.

Deceased priests' and religious who

served the Parish

5:30p.m. Kathy Strausbaugh Sat. Sun.

7:30a.m. George Riser

The People of the Parish 10:00a.m.

MINETON PIOCES

Sat. Nov. 5th 5:30p.m. Mr. & Mrs. Joel Trimmer

Sun. Nov. 6th 7:30a.m. Mr. & Mrs. Blake Smith

10:00a.m. Mr. & Mrs. Doug Stonesifer Family

Cub Scout Pack 107 will selling Chicken BBQ tickets this weekend after the Masses. Tickets are \$8.50 and the BBQ will be held on Sat. Nov. 12th at Annunciation BVM School Hall in McSherrystown. Meals include: 1/2 chicken, baked potato, roll, and applesauce - all for only \$8.50. Please show your support for our local Cub Scout Pack!

Please note the change in daily Mass times reflecting the Holy Day and First Friday this week.

Please remember in your prayers our Parishioner Barbara Weaver who went home to be with the Lord this week. Pray for her family too as they deal with their loss.

From the Pastor: Thank you for your prayers for me during my recovery. It appears that all is going well with the healing process though I do still tire easily and will keep a light schedule after dark for a few weeks. I would also like to thank Frs. McNeil, Gotwalt and Mitzel who provided coverage.

On Tuesday, we celebrate the Solemnity of All Saints remembering all those souls who are in Heaven. These include the canonized

saints as well as those we do not know of such as members of our family and our friends who have preceded us in death and have entered Heaven.

On Wednesday, we remember those who have died and are now in Purgatory. Remember that the Souls in Purgatory will eventually be in Heaven. They are not sad and we should not be sad: but, we must remember that they cannot help themselves: that is something that only the living can do for them; so, we pray for them and have Masses offered for them and offer up our suffering for them so that they might enter Heaven sooner.

From November 1 through November 8, the Church offers a plenary indulgence, once a day, applicable only to the Souls in Purgatory. In order to gain this, we must visit a cemetery and pray for the dead. Each of us can release one soul a day from Purgatory by entering a cemetery and offering prayers for the dead (one Our Father and one Hail Mary will do). The usual conditions must be fulfilled: communion, confession and Mass. If you cannot satisfy all of the conditions, please remember to visit a grave and pray for the dead so that you can obtain a partial indulgence for the Holy Souls—every little bit helps. Remember, we pray for them and they pray for us!

The Rosary will be recited in the Church in front of Mary's Altar, at 6:20p.m. prior to All Saints and All Souls evening Mass Tues. Nov. 1st and Wed. Nov. 2nd. All are welcome.

For those who have preordered Ornaments they are available at the Parish Office. We also have a few left over so if you haven't ordered one contact the Parish Office at 637-2721.

Our Sisters of St. Joseph will be selling their annual Chances, to support the sick and elderly Sister's in the Villa, next weekend Nov. 5th and 6th. The Chances are \$1.00 per Chance or a book of 6 for \$5.00. Please support them for all of the years they have, and continue to, support us with their prayers and good works!

The VNA of Hanover and Spring Grove Hospice will once again sponsor Hospice Sunday Pizza Sale Sun. Nov. 6th. Domino's will donate 25% of the day's sales at both Hanover locations, to VNA Hospice. Give Mom a break from cooking and order from Domino's to help support Hospice, such a worthy cause!

The Children's Rosary Group will gather at the Adoration Chapel in McSherrystown, Sun. Nov. 6th at 3:00p.m. Children ages 3 and older, adults too, are welcome. Prayer books and rosaries will be supplied.

Immaculate Conception Church New Oxford, will host speaker Steven Hemler on the topic: "Why Does a Loving God Allow Evil, Pain & Suffering?" Sun. Nov. 6th at 7:00p.m. All are welcome to attend.

All are welcome to attend Magic Elm Skateland for their monthly Christian Music Night, Sun. Nov. 7th 6:30 - 8:30p.m. Please bring in hot chocolate, coffee, creamer, tea bags, and scalloped potatoes for the PAL Lunch Program. By doing this you can have free admission!

The Women of the Sacred Heart will present a Women's Mini-Retreat - "Woman's Prayer: Heart to Heart" Sat. Nov. 12th from 8:00-10:00a.m. The presenter is Sister Thelma Steiger, HSF, Ph.D. Advent is fast approaching, what better time than now to check out the many types of prayer and/or pathways to speak and listen to our Lord. Child care available. Sign-up sheets are in the Church vestibule. For more information call Deb McAulay at 632-7708.

A second collection will be taken for the victims of Hurricane Matthew Nov. 12th and 13th.

St. Joseph, 5125 Grandview Road will be hosting their Holiday Bazaar on November 12th from 8am - 3pm. Baked goods, crafts, granny's attic, vendors and much, much more.

Are you in need of spiritual or physical healing? A Charismatic Mass with prayers for healing will be held Thurs. Nov. 17th at 7:00p.m. at St. Rose of Lima Church, 950 W. Market St. York. Praise and Worship music begins at 6:30p.m. All are welcome to attend.

Sacred Heart Home and School Association welcomes you to our annual Sacred Heart School Christmas Craft Show & Bazaar on Saturday, Nov. 19th from 9:00am - 3:00pm. in the Parish Hall. There will be a variety of handcrafted vendors and artists, homemade baked goods, raffles, a silent auction, lunch and much more; and that Jolly old fella, Santa Claus will be here. For more information, contact the School Office at 632-8715 Mon. - Fri. between the hours of 8:00am. - 3:00pm. Please join us in bringing the Spirit of the Christmas season to this fun-filled festive day!

The profit report for this year's Wine in the Woods is \$6,132.98!! Thanks to all who supported this fundraiser which directly benefits the children of Sacred Heart School!

PRAY FOR OUR COUNTRY!